OLA Legislative Committee
Monday, December 6 2010
Special Districts Downstairs Meeting Room, Salem

Present: Janet Webster, Diedre Conkling, Ruthanne Lidman, Jim Scheppke, Sara Charlton, Robert Hultshof-Schimdt, Rachel Bridgewater, Kate Gronemyer, Nan Heim, Amy Goodall, Pay Duke, Deb Dancik, Aletha Bonebrake, Diane Satchwell  

1. Review of Action Items
a. Write up tips for successful campaigns. Pat is working on merging the documents and will contact Sara for input. 

b. Monitor Broadband Committee. Aletha reported that there is a preliminary report to the Legislature that is mainly an update on status.  The Committee is working on mapping.  Jim sent the committee the library information gathered.  Aletha will continue to monitor.  
c. Public Records -  Kate circulated her draft and we discussed revisions.  Kate and Janet will work on these and post to the Committee’s web site.  There may be no legislation but it is a good teaching tool.
d. Ready-to-Read.  Nan revised the Ready to Read briefing paper.  We. discussed and made additional comments.  Nan and Janet will revise and submit to the Committee’s web page.  
e. Public Management.  Diedre sent out ALA’s policy and forwarded our work to the ALA Council list.  Rachel reviewed our shite paper and thought it still stood up.
f. Legislative Day.  Sara will start the planning following the guidelines.  Janet will ask Diane about working with Diedre. 
g. OLA Annual Conference. See below. 
2. Lobbyist Report
Nan shared the draft of the School Libraries Task Force bill.  It is pretty much in final form.  Comments from Susan Stone concerned how to put more teeth in it. Given the budget situation, it will be nigh impossible to mandate spending. Staffing for the proposed task force will come from the Department of Education.  We discussed the timing, but that is usually not written into the legislation.  Nan and Amy may be able to get co-sponsors the week of December 13th when all committee convene.   Janet will check with Susan and then she and Nan will draft an issue brief.  WE will not have a bill number until mid-January.

The session should prove to be interesting as the legislators are sorting themselves given the even split in the House.  The session officially starts February 1. 

3. State Librarian’s Report
With the recent revenue up tick, we are hopeful that Ready to Read will not suffer another cut this month and stay at 67¢ per child for this round of grants.  Kulongski’s recent report made no mention of libraries or early literacy so appears not to have them targeted for proposed cuts.  We may continue at the 67¢ for the next biennium ($1.06 million) if we are lucky.  Kitzhaber will develop a budget.  Jim will be attending a meeting December 7 concerning budget planning.  He is conducting a survey of public library directors on the impact of the cut. 
We will need to publicize and advocate for Ready to Read grants.  Nan’s material for librarians to use is still relevant.  We’ll make a Ready To Read page on our web site for resource material as well as the issue brief.  Ruthann suggested adding links to pertinent research on the importance of reading.  Kate, Diedre and Janet will work on the web content.

Jim shared a press release and the most recent numbers on school librarians. Dismal.  Only 10 schools out of 1308 met the criteria set by the Oregon Quality Education Commission.  (The press release was picked up the next day.)

The Hood River District Board is forming.  Michael Gaston will serve as a consultant.  The board is meeting with the State Library about a small planning grant.  They are figuring out how to bridge over to fall 2011 when funds will be available.

4. Legislative Day Planning – February 7 , 2011
Sara gave an update and all seems to on schedule.  We agreed to use a theme of “Libraries create readers.”
· The books will be collected by Katie at the State Library.  Diedre will help publicize the need for books.  
· Sara requested help with keeping track of legislators and books and the eventual mailing.  Aletha will do this with her.  
· Nan will send out invitations to legislators.  
· Deb will check on lunch arrangements at the Goudy Commons at Willamette.
· Sara will check on rooms at the State Library and the Capitol.
· Janet will check with OASL about its participation.
· Diedre will send out reminders to schedule meetings. Diane will assist.
· Janet and others will work on talking points handout.
· Sara will get stickers made with the theme.
5. OLA Annual Conference planning April 6-8
Our two proposals were accepted. 
a.  Session - Legislators and Librarians: Mixing it up politically
Description: Legislators help shape the political and social landscape of libraries. Knowing their thoughts about libraries and communities can be helpful in long range planning. Oregon legislators join us to describe their take on the political process, and how libraries relate to society and the legislative process generally. A lively question and answer period is anticipated.
· Pat will moderate and coordinate with Nan.
b. Special Event 1-4 Wednesday April 6: Walking the Halls, Bending Ears: An afternoon at the Capitol. Curious about how the legislature really works? Want to the support Ready to Read Grant Program but are a little shy? Interested in learning how to be an effective advocate? Join us for an afternoon at the State Capitol. You will have the opportunity to meet with legislators, listen to committee hearings and learn what is hot in Salem.”
· Jim will check on a room at the State Library and Nan will do the same at the Capitol  
· Diedre will handle the publicity.
· Rachel and Diane (?) will work with Nan on the program.
· Ruthanne is a resource as needed.
6. Other Business
Diedre gave a brief update on ALA legislative issues.  The three major ones are reauthorization of the Patriot Act, net neutrality and LSTA appropriation.  She also report on Library of Congress blocking access to wikileaks from LC computers.

Jim reported that Susan Hildreth was on her way to being approved as head of IMLS and that LSTA has passed out of committee. 
There will probably be a bill in the Legislature concerning the county courts and consequently funding of county law libraries.  The funds may get pools rather than being dedicated.  The LSTA funded report on the state of Oregon’s law libraries is due out soon.  We decided that we should have a formal presentation by the law librarians at our meeting February 7.  This would be open to all attending Legislative Day.  Janet will contact Laura Orr.

7. Action Items

a. Updates:

i. Successful campaign tips - Pat

ii. Broadband Committee – Aletha

iii. OLA conference planning – Pat, Nan & Rachel
iv. Law libraries – Janet will contact Laura about a presentation on the 2/7/11

b. School Library bill issue brief – Janet & Nan

c. Ready to Read campaign – Janet, Diedre & Kate

d. Legislative Day follow up – see above for assignments. 
Next Meetings:


February 7, 2011 – Legislative Day 

April 4, 2011

June 6, 2011
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NGWS Release Ft;r Immediate Release

December 7, 2010
Contact: Jim Scheppke, State Librarian, (503) 378-4367

Only Ten Oregon School Libraries Meet Quality Standards
. State Library Report for 2008-09 Shows Big Drop from Last Report

Salem — The State Library has released a report that shows that in the 2008-09 school year only
nine elementary schools and one middle school in the entire state met the criteria set by the
Oregon Quality Education Commission that define a high quality school library. No high schools
met the criteria. :

The schools are:
Fir Grove Elementary School (Beaverton School District)
Desert View Elementary School (Hermiston School District)
Rocky Heights Elementary School (Hermiston School District)
Greenwood Elementary School (LaGrande School District)
Garibaldi Elementary School (Neah-Kah-Nie School District)
Nehalem Elementary School (Neah-Kah-Nie School District)
Eugene Field Elementary School (Silver Falls School District)
Robert Frost Elementary School (Silver Falls School District)
Nellie Muir Elementary School (Woodburn School District)
Valor Middle School (Woodburn School District)

The elementary schools all had at least a half-time certified teacher-librarian and a half-time aide
working in the library, and spent at least $26 per student on library books and periodicals. The
middle school had at least one teacher-librarian and one aide and spent at least $31 per student
on library materials. '

None of the other 1,308 schools in Oregon had staffing and book expenditures that met the
Quality Education Model criteria. This is a big drop from the last time the State Library analyzed
school library data for the 2006-07 school year. That year 38 elementary schools, six middle
schools, and two high schools met the criteria. Thirty-five of those schools were in the Beaverton

School District.

“This report is very disappointing, but not surprising,” said State Librarian Jim Scheppke. “It’s
part of a long term practice of disinvestment in school libraries that began in Oregon decades

ago.”





[image: image2.jpg]As the report indicates, in 1980 there were 818 teacher-librarians working in Oregon schools,
one for every 547 students on average. In 2008 there were only 376 teacher-librarians working in

Oregon schools, one for every 1,500 students.

Numerous educational research studies have shown that quality school libraries result in students
becoming more proficient readers. A study conducted in Oregon in 2001 by Dr. Keith Curry
Lance showed reading test scores in Oregon schools with quality school libraries were higher
than in schools without good school libraries. This was true even when differences in schools
(e.g., class size) and students (e. g., poverty, parents’ education) were taken into account. A
teacher-librarian, with a good collection of books, can motivate students to read for enjoyment,
which researchers like Dr. Stephen Krashen believe is the key to having students become

proficient readers.

The decline in school libraries is happening at the same time as students will be required to
demonstrate reading proficiency to graduate from high school, beginning in 2012. “I think it’s a
big mistake to think that we can stop funding school libraries, and then expect all students to '
become proficient readers,” Scheppke commented.

The report entitled “How Many Oregon School Libraries Meet the Requirements of the Fully

Funded Quality Education Model?” is available on the State Library’s website
http://www.orecon.cov/OSL/LD/school/index.shtml#QEM School Library Report
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